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Columbia Threadneedle (Lux) I1l
Société d'investissement a Capital Variable
49, avenue J.-F. Kennedy
L-1855 Luxembourg
RCS Luxembourg B 25.570
(the "Company")

Update to shareholders — Delisting of shares

Dear Shareholder,

The Board of the Company have decided to delist the following shares of the Company (the "Shares")
from the Multilateral Trading Facility (the "Euro MTF") that the Luxembourg Stock Exchange (the "LSE")
operates (the "Delisting"). We are writing to you because you are invested in one of these share classes
and we want you to know what is changing and why.

LU0207432559 | CT (Lux) European Smaller Cap — Class A Shares — Euro

LU0157052563 | CT (Lux) Global Convertible Bond — Class A Shares — Euro

LU0293751276 | CT (Lux) Global Convertible Bond — Class A Shares — Euro hedged
LU0153359632 | CT (Lux) Responsible Global Emerging Markets Equity — Class A Shares — USS
LU0234761939 | CT (Lux) Responsible Global Equity ~ Class | Shares — Euro

LU0153358667 | CT (Lux) Sustainable Opportunities European Equity — Class A Shares — Euro
LU0153358154 | CT (Lux) US Smaller Companies — Class A Shares — USS

Following a review, we have concluded that investors no longer need the Shares listed on the Euro MTF.
So, we have decided to apply for the Delisting to reduce the cost of investing in the Shares.

If you are not happy with the proposed Delisting, you can sell the Shares you currently hold, free of charge,
until 30 December 2022 in line with the terms of the Company's prospectus ("Notice Period").

The LSE will fix the effective date of the Delisting. It is expected to occur within 3 months after the expiry
of the Notice Period. We will let investors know the exact date of the Delisting via a separate notice on
LSE's website.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact us by phone on 0800 085
0383 or e-mail sales.support@columbiathreadneedle.com.

Luxembourg, 25 November 2022
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On behalf of the Board R
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